
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

April 13, 1998 

The Mayor and Board of Commissioners of the Town of Englewood met in regular 
session, Monday April 13, 1998, at 6:00 P.M. in the Assembly Room at Englewood City 
Hall. 

The Meeting was called to order by Mayor Edward Simpson with Commissioners Davis, 
Raper, Brock and Middleton present. 

Invocation was given by Commissioner Davis. 

Mayor Simpson informed the Board that someone had destroyed the scarecrows in the 
children's garden and that the city was going to offer a reward for the apprehension of 
the party responsible. 

Motion was made by Davis, seconded by Middleton to accept the March Minutes, All 
Ayes 

Motion was made by Davis, seconded by Brock to Donate $250.00 per team to the 
Englewood Baseball League. There were a total of 8 teams. All Ayes. 

Motion was made by Middleton, seconded by Davis to accept the Monthly Billing Errors 
for March in the amount of -887.41. All Ayes. 

Motion was made by Davis to hire Barbara Derrick as Pool Manager, Teresa Mason  as 
assistant Pool Manager, 4 full-time Lifeguards, and 3 alternate lifeguards. All of these 
had already turned in their applications. Motion was seconded by Middleton. All Ayes. 

Motion was made by Davis, seconded by Raper to set the opening day for the pool as 
Saturday, May Th. This will also be a free admission day. All Ayes. 

Mayor Simpson stated that  Clean-Up/ Fix-up week would be April Th-Th. 

Motion was made by Middleton, seconded by Brock to buy a bush hog for the Mower, 
which would cost around $800.00. All Ayes. 

Motion was made by Brock, seconded by Middleton  to hire Richard Robinson as a full 
time police officer and John Russel Wilburn as a reserve officer. All Ayes. 

Motion was made by Middleton, seconded by Brock to hire Aaron Slack as the new 
Maintenance Worker (Full Time) and Gordon Ellis to work at the Water Plant part time. 
All Ayes. 

Mayor Simpson gave special recognition to J.L. Gay for his years of service to the City 
and announced that Mr. Gay had decided to retire and presented him with a plaque. 



Richard Moses was present and asked why he had not been given gas service to his 
house. Mr. Moses was told by Joe Cline that he would be given an estimate on this by 
the next Board Meeting. 

Vilmia Hickman was present with her mother to talk to the Board about the closure of 
the road behind there residents, Commissioner Middleton informed Mrs. Hickman that 
the property that joined hers on the back side was not owned by the City , but by the 
Church. Mrs. Hickman also stated that the County had told her that the road that was 
closed off was a City Street, Mayor Simpson said he would check into that. 

Motion was made by Middleton, seconded by Raper to Adjourn the meeting. All Ayes. 

E. Edward Simpson                                                           Deborah Simpson 
Mayor                                                                                     Recorder 

 


